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MODERATE/UBERALS GEAR UP TOR GREENSBORO
The August 26 letter was on a letterhead 

called, "SBC Friends Of Missions". It was 
over the signatures of George McCotter and 
William Puckett. The charges made against 
conservatives in the letter would be 
hilarious if they were not so tragic. They 
quoted from the Raleigh News And Observer 
of August 9 which had a headline reading 
"Southern Baptist Conservatives Force Panel 
Members Out". While the Raleigh Newspaper 
referred to Trustees at the Home Mission 
Board as "conservatives", the letter from 
"Friends Of Missions" immediately turned 
the term from "conservative" to 
"fundamentalist". That is a part of their 
mud slinging tactics.

One of their more wild and irresponsible 
paragraphs says, "A well orchestrated 
effort, engineered by new right fundamen
talists, to seize control of every Board 
and Agency within the Southern Baptist 
Convention, ousting those who do not share 
their narrow theology is now fully in 
motion". Another paragraph reads "In other 
words, they seek to turn the SBC into a 
force for right wing political causes - a 
social agenda of issues including school 
prayer, abortion, euthanasia - even federal 
budget cuts".

Again, the letter fallaciously charges 
that "the fundamentalist leadership has 
declared publicly their intention 'to take 
over Raleigh"'. Of course, they haven't 
named anyone who has ever made such a sta-
tement but such strident accusations help 
them to raise money. You guessed it! They 
were asking for $12,000 within 30 days. 
They stated that "the next State Convention 
to be held in Greensboro this November, 
will be a crucial test for Moderates. 
While we did not succeed in Atlanta, we 
still have a strong chance to keep our 
Moderate leadership in our home state".

CONSERVATIVE EFFORT

Since the Atlanta Convention, conser
vatives have tried to respect the spirit of 
the Peace Committee which requested that we 
refrain from inflammatory language. This 
is the first issue of Baptist United to be 
published since the the Convention but it 
became obvious that the Moderate/Liberal 
faction in the State of North Carolina is 
not going to respect the Peace Committee's 
request. Since the so-called "Friends Of 
Missions" have broken the peace in North 
Carolina it is time for conservative men to 
make ready for Greensboro. It is an "off 
year" as far as the election of a President
is concerned but there are many other 
things coming before the Greensboro 
Convention that are of great importance.

First, with the liberals making such 
intensive efforts they obviously have some 
things in mind for Greensboro and conser
vative men can expect them to try to cram 
something down their throat that is 
distasteful. It can come in the form of 
embarrassing resolutions. If they feel 
confident that they have the votes they 
could still come back with the Wake Forest 
Proposal of last year. In the past, 
liberals have tried to push through a lot 
of damaging resolutions when very few 
people were left in the Convention Hall on 
the last day. Conservative men should plan 
to go to Greensboro and stay until the last 
gavel has sounded.

WAKE FOREST

The General Board will bring to the 
Convention a Wake Forest proposal which 
provides that Wake Forest shall not par
ticipate in the distribution of Cooperative 
Program Funds and that the Wake Forest 
Board of Trustees will become a self per
petuating Board and over which the 
Convention shall have no contol whatever. 
Wake Forest will be completely independent 
of North Carolina Baptists as far as any 
governance is concerned.

The Administration of Wake Forest would 
have us believe that this relationship will 
be good and advantageous for the Convention 
but we haven't heard many Baptists who are
excited about that. If Wake Forest had 
behaved like a Baptist College, we would 
not have had all the problems with the 
University that we have had over the past 
30 years. Wake Forest has been a con
tinuing sore spot year after year. Now, 
Wake Forest has done the ultimate in 
separating themselves from the North 
Carolina Convention. That is the reason it 
is very difficult for most Baptists to 
believe that Wake Forest has suddenly 
decided to become a flaming Baptist 
University since they have become comple
tely independent of the Convention.

Most Baptists that we have heard express 
themselves about the matter are simply 
resigned to the fact that we will never be 
able to develop Wake Forest into the kind 
of Baptist University that it ought to be 
and they feel that we should simply 
separate from the University and go our 
separate ways.

WORRISOME PROVISION

Some Baptists are disturbed about the 
provision of a 
Even when we had 
over Wake Forest

were continually embarrassed by things that 
happened on the Wake Forest Campus. There 
is no reason to believe that it will end 
since the University is becoming an inde
pendent entity.

Many Baptists feel that we should have a 
complete separation and that we should have 
no fraternal relationship. Members of the 
General Board say that the fraternal rela
tionship is harmless. Wake Forest will not 
be given space on Convention Programs to 
make reports. The fraternal relationship, 
as has been pointed out, only relates to 
certain inter-varsity organizations and 
Wake Forest will be a non-voting member of 
the Council on Christian Higher Education.

ALTERNATIVE

The only alternative to the Wake Forest 
proposal is, perhaps ten years, of long 
drawn out litigation which would be very 
expensive with little hope of winning 
anything. We hope the Wake Forest proposal 
passes in some form. If it is amended to 
the effect that we have no fraternal rela
tionship, it will probably make the propo
sal more palatable to many people but 
nothing should be done that would put the 
passage of the Wake Forest proposal at 
risk. The important thing is to get the 
Wake Forest issue behind us. After 30 
years of Wake Forest problems, we believe 
that most Baptists are weary of them and we
hope that nothing will happen that will 
endanger the passage of the Wake Forest 
proposal.

THE FRUITLAND PROPOSAL

The Fruitland proposal is basically 
good. It has been the desire of the 
Fruitland Alumni and conservative men 
across the Convention for some years that 
Fruitland be < taken out of the Missions 
Division of tjhe State Convention and that 
it operate as a separate entity with its 
own Trustees.. While the Fruitland proposal 
does not provide that it operate as other 
institutions with Trustees, the proposal 
does give Fruitland a Board of 12 Directors 
who are responsible to the General Board 
and ultimately to the Convention. A number 
of Fruitland (Alumni, however, are concerned 
about the majke up of the Directors. The 
proposal provides that one-third of the 
Directors must be members of the General 
Board. Another third must be at large mem
bers and one-third of them must be 
Fruitland Alumni.

We have talked to a number of Fruitland
some semblance of control Alumni who would like for Fruitland Alumni
fraternal relationship.



A STEP IS TAKEN:
A JOURNEY HAS NOT BEEN MADE

A journey is made up of many steps. A 
step has been taken toward peace by the 
Seminary Presidents but the journey has not 
been made. At the Glorieta Meeting of the 
Peace Committee the six Presidents of the 
Seminaries came forth with a Statement that 
had many positive elements in it and held 
out a slight ray of hope that they, 
perhaps, are willing to make a journey back 
to the grassroots convictions of Southern 
Baptist people. Of their Seminaries they 
said, “We acknowledge that they are not 
perfect institutions". They further con
fessed that "we recognize that there are 
legitimate concerns regarding them which we 
are addressing". They finally said, "We 
commit ourselves therefore to the resolu
tion of problems which beset our beloved 
Denomination". That has been a long time 
in coming and it came after much 
resistance. We must candidly remember that 
the statement comes after political efforts 
on the part of some of the Presidents have 
been soundly defeated by the Southern 
Baptist Convention.

RESOLUTION

The Resolution contained the following 
commitments:
1. We reaffirm our Seminary Confessional 
Statements, and we will enforce compliance 
by the persons signing them.
2. We will foster in our Classrooms a 
balanced, scholarly frame of reference for 
presenting fairly the entire spectrum of 
Scriptural interpretation represented by 
our constituency. We perceive this to be 
both education and good cooperation.
3. We respect the convictions of all 
Southern Baptists and we repudiate the 
caricature and intimidation of persons for 
their theological, beliefs.
4. We commit ourselves to fairness in 
selecting faculty lecturers, and chapel 
speakers across the theological spectrum of 
our Baptist constituency.
5. We will lead our Seminary communities 
in spiritual revival, personal 
discipleship, Christian lifestyle, and 
active churchmanship.
6. We will deepen and strengthen the spiri
tual evangelism and missions on our cam
puses while emphasizing afresh the 
distinctive doctrines of our Baptist heri
tage.
7. We have scheduled for Southern Baptists 
3 national conferences:

A Conference on Biblical Inerrancy - 
1987

A Conference on Biblical 
Interpretation - 1988

A Conference on Biblical Imperatives - 
1989.
The Conference on Biblical Inerrancy is to 
take place on May 4 - 7 of 1987.

The first proposition is good but it has 
been a long time in cominq. The Seminary 
Presidents have pledged themselves to en
force compliance to their confessional sta
tements. Of course, the Baptist Faith and 
Message Statement, according to the 1969 
Convention is applicable to all institu
tions. While the Statement sounds good it 
must be remembered that the Presidents have 
not done so in the past. For instance, 
Temp Sparkman has just been declared to be 
within the framework of the Baptist Faith 
and Message. If that is Dr. Ferguson’s 
idea of enforcing compliance, then the 
Statement is meaningless. But, if the 
Seminary Presidents, indeed, take open and 

positive action toward enforcing compliance 
with signed confessional statements, then 
that will be a plus and a positive effort 
toward peace in the SBC.

Again, it will be wonderful to develop 
an atmosphere on the Campuses in which the 
beliefs of grassroots Southern Baptists 
will be respected. It will be a new day 
when we can observe fairness in selecting 
faculty, lecturers and chapel speakers. 
That has never happened. To lead Seminary 
Communities in spiritual revival is a very 
needed thing as well as discipleship and 
churchmanship. The strengthening of 
evangelism and missions has been needed for 
years. Some of our Seminaries have prac
tically no emphasis on evangelism.

STATEMENT

While there is reason to rejoice over 
the Statement of the Seminary Presidents, 
there are some worrisome provisions in the 
Statement. While the Seminary Presidents 
say, "We repudiate every theory of religion 
which denies the supernatural elements in 
our faith" and while they contend that the 
"miracles of the Old and New Testaments are 
historical evidences of God's judgment, 
love and redemption", we are worried by the 
claim that "the 66 Books of the Bible are 
not errant in any area of reality". Now, 
what do the Presidents mean by that state
ment. It is another statement that uses 
vague and tricky language and Southern 
Baptists are quite weary of tricky 
language. Without exception, every conser
vative leader we have talked to has gone 
immediately to that statement and has 
expressed deep concern over it. A member 
of the Peace Committee stated that the 
Presidents equated that statement with 
inerrancy but if that is what the 
Presidents mean then the statement needs to 
be corrected because the language appearing 
in the statement is vague compared to the 
very clear statement on inerrancy found in 
the Baptist Faith and Message. 
Conservatives are not willing to accept the 
statement until the term "any area of 
reality" is clarified. As President Adrian 
Rogers has made clear, the issue is 
Scripture. It is not a power struggle. It 
is not political. It is Scriptural I

Concerning the three Conferences men
tioned, it will be a good move but one 
Seminary President has already penciled in 
"inspiration" over the Inerrancy Conference 
scheduled for Ridgecrest Assemby on May 4 - 
May 7 of next year.

THE JOURNEY

Back to our original premise. The jour
ney has yet to be taken. The statement 
does not solve all the problems in the 
Southern Baptist Convention by any means. 
As of this writing, there are no reports of 
one single professor committed to inerrancy 
who has been hired at any Seminary. A news 
reporter has already asked if conservatives 
will be satisfied with "one professor on 
the Southeastern Campus committed to 
inerrancy". The answer to that question is 
a resounding "no". We are not going to be 
satisfied with tokenism. That has been 
clear from the start. There must be con
servative professors committed to inerrancy 
employed on all seminary campuses in num
bers commensurate with the number of people 
in the Southern Baptist Convention com
mitted to inerrancy before any credibility 

can be given to the Glorieta Statement. 
The statement on enforcement will have 
little meaning and even seems hypocritical 
in view of the fact that Seminary President 
Milton Ferguson has supported the retention 
of Temp Sparkman at Midwestern Seminary and 
even contended that he is within the guide
lines of the Baptist Faith and Message. At 
this point, conservatives can only take a 
"wait and see" attitude as to whether or 
not the statement by the Presidents is 
translated into concrete actions. There is 
certainly no evidence that Adrian Rogers 
should throw away the appointments to the 
Committee on Committees to the Moderate 
faction in the Convention.

MODERATE RESPONSE
The Moderates wasted no time in setting 

forth a political response. James Slatton, 
of Richmond, Virginia, stating that he was 
"speaking for Moderates" stated that "the 
ball is now in the court of the 
Fundamentalists. Now we will see whether 
they intend to continue making a division 
among us or whether they will now act to 
respond to the concerns of Moderates, who 
represent at least half or more of the 
House".

It is mind boggling that Mr. Slatton 
would imagine that Conservatives in the 
Convention are so ignorant as to accept his 
analogy of the Glorietta Statement or his 
indictment of Conservatives. It was also 
very disturbing that a member of the Peace 
Committee, Winfred Moore, of Amarillo, 
Texas and Normal Cavender of Claxton, 
Georgia joined Slatton in the statement. 
As of this time, the Presidents have not 
done one thing to implement their Statement 
so Winfred Moore's statement that "there 
has to be movement; it cannot be left where 
it is. We must move toward a common center 
point" seems a bit overbearing and arro
gant. Nor do Conservatives agree that "the 
Seminary Presidents have bent over back
wards in an attempt to find authentic 
peace". The Sparkman affair at Midwestern 
does nothing to lend credence to Cavender's 
statement.

The Moderate response also called upon 
the Southern Bapti st Advocate to "cease 
publishing attacks on Southern Baptist 
institutions and their employees". The 
Advocate has published nothing that is not 
factual but it never ceases to amuse us as 
to how one sided the concern of the 
Moderate/Liberal wing of the Convention 
really is over the Press. While they 
constantly call for the Advocate to cease 
and desist, we hear no such calls directed 
toward the SBC Today which is the very 
vicious and vituperative magazine supported 
by the Moderate/Liberal wing of the 
Convention. The fact is that it is unli
kely that anything would been
done had the Liberal views beir^^®sented 
on some of our Seminary Campus^Wt been 
exposed through the Advocate. As far as 
the Advocate is concerned, we totally 
reject the demands of the Moderates. Free 
expression will never again be stifled in 
the Southern Baptist Convention and we hope 
the Peace Committee is wise enough to 
reject the demands of the small group of 
self styled "Moderate" protectors of the 
Convention. All Southern Baptists should 
reject their pressure tactics and their 
attempts at intimidation.

To be sure, Conservative men do share a

CONTINUED ON PAGE SIX
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THE REST OF THE STORY 
AT THE HOME MISSION BOARD

Paul Harvey has a very popular and 
interesting news program called "The Rest 
Of The Story". On that program he gives 
the listener background information about 
famous persons or well known events. When 
he finishes, the listener has an 
understanding of those persons or events 
that he has never had before. One of the 
functions of the Baptist United News 
is to give you "the rest of the story" con
cerning events that transpire in the 
Southern Baptist Convention. The Home 
Mission Board is a case in point.

THE COMMITTEE

Tensions began to rise at the Home 
Mission Board when President Bill Tanner 
resigned just before the Convention and the 
Executive Committee rushed to appoint a 
Search Committee prior to the Atlanta 
Convention. A consensus was already deve
loping that the Moderate/Liberals would 
lose in Atlanta and the move was viewed by 
conservative people on the Home Mission 
Board as a "not so subtle" move by the 
Moderate/Liberals on the Home Mission Board 
to retain control of the Home Mission Board 
and to secure one of their own persuasion 
for the Presidency of the Home Mission 
Board. The Search Committee that was 
appointed was totally in the 
Moderate/Liberal camp and conservatives 
were ignored. Baptist United has learned 
that 35 different irustees were nominated 
to the Search Committee. One well known 
conservative member of the Board received 5 
nominations. One of the conservative 
ladies on the Home Mission Board received 
2. It would stand to reason that if anyone 
should desire peace and harmony, then the 
Executive Committee of the Home Mission 
Board should have selected the Search 
Committee from those Board Members who had 
been nominated to the Search Committee. It 
would have been very easy to select from 
the 35 Board Members who were nominated but 
only 1 of them was selected. None of the 
suggestions were taken seriously. One 
Executive Committee member even made the 
comment that "we were just being nice" (in 
asking Board Members to make suggestions). 
He further said, "We don’t have to choose 
those Nominees".

CONSERVATIVE PLEAS

Conservative members of the Board saw 
very quickly that they had been ignored. 
For 2 months they asked for the Search 
Committee to be redone. They were willing 
to accept 3 conservatives and 4 
Modera^^Jberals. They were consistently 
rejec^^HlHaving been rejected in the for
mat! on^^^the Search Committee they asked 
for the privilege of 3 or 4 conservatives 
to sit in on the meetings of the Search 
Committee simply as observers. That was 
rejected. Some conservative members wrote 
to the Chairman of the Search Committee and 
asked him to send them resumes and qualifi
cations of those being considered. Such 
inquiries were never even answered.

Even on Monday Night before the full 
Board met, the conservatives came together 
and shared their frustrations. They sent 
an Ad Hoc Committee to the Chairman of the 
Search Committee all to no avail. It 

became obvious to the conservatives on the 
Home Mission Board that the 
Moderate/Liberal Search Committee was 
determined to cram their will down their 
throats and that they would not heed any of 
their requests. It was on Wednesday 
Morning at Breakfast that the 
Moderate/Liberals finally decided that they 
were headed for trouble and that they would 
allow 3 "observers" in their meetings but 
it was too late. Their arrogance and their 
aloofness had become too much for the con
servative people. It was the opinion of a 
number of the conservative members on the 
Board that the Moderate/Liberals were so 
insensitive that they could not see what 
their arrogant actions and positions were 
engendering on the Board. The same is true 
of a number of other Boards. For instance, 
the wife of a Moderate/Liberal Trustee at 
the Sunday School Board was overheard to 
say, "These Board meetings used to be just 
like family, but now we have all these new 
people". That is an example of the arro
gant, elitism that once dominated many of 
the Boards and is one more evidence as to 
why we simply must keep the conservative 
resurgence going. We must never return to 
rubber stamp Boards.

BOARD ACTIONS

On Wednesday Morning as the meeting got 
under way, Chairman Travis Wiggington asked 
Eugene Cody, Chairman of the Search 
Committee to bring the devotional and give 
the report of his Search Committee. It was 
obvious that the Moderate/Liberals had 
sensed that something was brewing. They 
wanted to "head it off at the pass" by 
giving a report of their Committee as the 
first item on the Agenda but the Agenda had 
not been adopted. Moreover, the report of 
the Search Committee was listed toward the 
end of the Agenda. There was an attempt to 
move it forward.

Ann Frazier of North Carolina, moved 
that the Board go into Executive Session. 
The Trustees approved Mrs. Frazier's motion 
by a vote of 38 to 31. During Executive 
Session the Board voted 40 to 36 asking the 
Search Committee to resign. All the mem
bers of the Search Committee then resigned 
except M.A. Winchester from Whitley City, 
Kentucky who said that he refused to resign 
"for reasons of personal integrity".

Chairman Travis Wiggington fought the 
move all the way. When the motion was made 
to go into Executive Sesson he ruled it out 
of order but the Board failed to sustain 
the Chair and went into Executive Session 
over his objections. In Executive Session, 
when Johnny Jackson of Little Rock, 
Arkansas made the motion to ask the Search 
Committee to resign, Wiggington also ruled 
it out of order but by a vote of 40 to 36 
the Board voted against sustaining the 
ruling of the Chair and then voted by the 
same margin to approve Jackson's Motion.

In defense of the Committee that was 
dominated by Moderate/Liberals, Wiggington 
said, "The reason these were selected is 
because we wanted a Team, we wanted har
mony, we wanted experience - and Brother, 
we had it on that Committee". But other 
Board Members did not agree. Mrs. Frazier, 
who made the motion to go into Executive 

Session, retorted that all all members of 
the Board have experience and that the 
Committee only had harmony because they 
were all of the same political persuasion 
(Moderate/Liberal).

Wiggington conceded that the action of 
the Board was a repudiation of his 
leadership and he had been roundly criti
cised for appointing a Committee that was 
dominated by Moderate/Liberals. He con
tended that the decision was made by all 5 
officers of the Board in keeping with the 
By-laws but other Board Members disputed 
his claim when they found out that the vote 
on the Committee was actually 4 to 1 rather 
than 5 to 0.

Some members of the Board inquired as to 
Wiggington’s eligibility to continue to 
serve on the Board from Oklahoma since he 
had accepted a Church in Hawaii. He 
acknowledged that he had accepted the 
Church and resigned as Chairman and from 
the Home Mission Board. He was replaced by 
Clark Hutchinson of Georgia who is a 
staunch conservative who defeated Marvin 
Prude for the position. We now have a 
balanced Search Committee that surely knows 
better than to present the name of a 
Moderate/Liberal to the Board for the 
office of President. And now you know the 
rest of the story!

GREENSBORO
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE 

to make up at least two-thirds of the 
Directors. They fear that the theological 
stance of Fruitland will be changed unless 
this is the case. The Fruitland Alumni 
seem to have a fierce loyalty to the School 
and we believe that it is reasonable that 
they should be allowed to have two-thirds 
of the Directors. If this cannot be done, 
they should be assured of at least one-half 
of the Directors. We believe that the pro
posal will pass in some form, however, and 
it will be good for the future of 
Fruitland. Whatever the case, steps should 
be taken to be sure that the theological 
stance of Fruitland does not change in the 
future. Fruitland has been one of the 
greatest assets of the North Carolina 
Convention in the western part of the 
State. It has provided training for 
hundreds and hundreds of men who could not 
have enjoyed training otherwise. Baptist 
work is better because of Fruitland and our 
cooperative effort is stronger.

One thing is sure, however, and that is 
that there are no unimportant Conventions. 
As we have said earlier in this article, 
the Moderate/Liberals are obviously up to 
something. I^behooves every conservative 
man in North Carolina to make his way to 
the Convention.
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WAKE EOREST IS LOST PEACE COMMITTEE
CALLS FOR CHANGE

Wake Forest University is gone. It is 
lost to the cause of North Carolina 
Baptists. The 150 year old relationship 
between North Carolina Baptists and Wake 
Forest University will be dissolved if the 
Convention votes to approve the recommen
dation of the two Covenant Committees and 
the Council on Christian Higher Education.

Through the years, Baptists have poured 
millions into Wake Forest University but 
there was always the charge that we never 
gave enough. Several years ago a special 
study committee headed by Carl Bates 
reported to the Convention that the Baptist 
State Convention was the largest single 
contributor to any North Carolina Baptist 
College. Of course, the bulk of any 
University's income is in the form of 
tuition and student fees.

HOW DID IT HAPPEN?
But how did all this happen? It hap

pened by degrees. For years, Wake Forest 
came to almost every Convention with a 
fight and Baptists battled the situation 
the wrong way. When North Carolina 
Baptists saw Wake Forest drifting to the 
left they would get all fired up at 
Convention time and try to win a few floor 
fights at the Convention in order to keep 
Wake Forest in the Mainstream of Southern 
Baptist and North Carolina Baptist life 
instead of putting Trustees on the Wake 
Forest Board who would call for proper 
accounting. The North Carolina Convention 
has a very poor system of Trustee selection 
and that is the reason that we lost Wake 
Forest University and we are going to lose 
other colleges the same way. When the 
President of a College or University can go 
before the Nominating Committee and vir
tually dictate who will come on his board, 
then we may expect his board to eventually 
evolve into a board of "yes" men. That is 
exactly what happened at Wake Forest. 
There have been a few Trustees at Wake 
Forest who tried to stand for the right 
thing and keep the University close to 
North Carolina Baptists but they were 
always outnumbered by Trustees who were 
willing to do the bidding of the President. 
Then, Wake Forest had a series of 
Presidents who didn't seem to mainfest a 
great deal of sympathy with the views of 
grassroots Baptists. Of course, those 
Presidents selected men who shared their 
views and we lost the University.

The system we have now has been defended 
with the analogy of churches, pastors and 
deacons. One has said, "The pastor of a 
church would not want deacons on his board 
who are not sympathetic with him". He used 
that analogy to defend the system we have 
for selecting trustees. That analogy has 
several flaws.

NOT A CHURCH

First, a college or university is not a 
church. There is a vast difference between 
a New Testament Church and an educational 
institution. A Church is a Church and a 
College is a College. There is no com
parison between the two. Again, the 
President of an institution is not a 
Pastor. The New Testament sets out speci
fic requirements and functions for Pastors. 
So there is no comparison there. Again, 
Trustees are not Deacons. Deacons are ser
vants of the Church who are charged with 
the responsibi1ity of serving the Church 

and helping the Pastor whereas Trustees are 
people who hold a legal trust of an agency 
or institution and have legal oversight of 
it.

It should be further noted that the ana
logy also breaks down because it is 
advanced with the assumption that Pastors 
always determine who their deacons will be 
just as the institutional heads determine 
who their trustees will be. That is a 
fallacy. Seldom ever do Pastors determine 
who their deacons will be. They have a 
right to insist that Deacons meet New 
Testament requirements but most churches 
select deacons through a Nominating 
Committee process or a balloting process 
over which the Pastor has no control. In 
fact, we have known of some Pastors who 
were quite disturbed about the Deacons who 
were elected through such a system.

Suffice it to say that as long as we 
allow the present system of Trustee selec
tion to continue we will continue to have 
our institutions alienated from us. We 
have seen instances when institutional 
heads did not get their way at the 
Convention and they became angry at 
Baptists. They then began to amass around 
them Trustees who were hostile to Baptists. 
That's the way we lose institutions. 
Others will follow in the steps of Wake 
Forest unless we move to change the system 
of selection.

BAD PROVISION

There is one thing in the new proposal 
that needs to be altered. There should 
be no relationship whatever between the 
Baptist State Convention and Wake Forest. 
Even when we maintain some kind of struc
tural rein on the institution through the 
trustee process we have had continual 
problems with our relationship to Wake 
Forest. If we allow any kind of tie to 
exist whatever then we are going to be con
tinually embarrassed by what goes on on the 
Wake Forest Campus. Wake Forest is not 
really different from Carolina, State or 
any other tax supported college and to 
maintain any kind of informal ties with the 
University can only lead to further 
embarrassment. The University is willing 
to do without Baptist money. They 
apparently feel that they can make it on 
their own. They don't want Baptist 
influence because they have made that abun
dantly clear. The University apparently 
wants to maintain some kind of informal 
ties that will aid them in Student recruit
ment and fund raising. That kind of rela
tionship should be avoided at all cost. 
Many conservatives warned that this time 
was coming years ago but our warnings were 
unheeded. Exactly what we predicted has 
come to pass. Let us not compound the 
problem.

CONTRIBUTIONS
ALL CONTRIBUTIONS TO BAPTISTS UNITED
NEWS SHOULD BE SENT TO:

Rev. Steve Sells
2735 Freeman Mill Road
Greensboro, N.C. 27406

The Peace Committee has voted 14 to 3 
this Summer to tell the Presidents that the 
6 Seminaries did not teach what most 
Baptists believe to be true according to 
Diane Winston of the Raleigh News And 
Observer. According to a draft of the 
recommendation obtained by the Raleigh News 
and Observer it states that "We as a Peace 
Committee have arrived at the conclusion 
that the percentage of the faculties at our 
Seminaries, taken as a whole, does not 
equal the percentage of Southern Baptists 
who believe that the Scripture is truth 
without mixture of error in all realities". 
It further says that "we recommend that the 
Trustees of each Seminary, working with the 
President, devise a plan that would result 
in a Faculty in their own Seminary more 
representative of Southern Baptists' 
interpretation of the Baptist Faith and 
Message".

ARTICLE ONE

Article One of the Baptist Faith and 
Message states that the Bible is "truth 
without any mixture of error, for its 
matter". Conservatives regard this as an 
all inclusive statement which clearly 
teaches that the Bible is inerrant in all 
of its parts. This was the interpretation 
given to this section by Herschel Hobbs who 
chaired the Committee which brought the 
revised statement to the 1963 Convention in 
Kansas City. For instance, conservatives 
consider the first 11 chapters of Genesis 
as being historical while Moderates 
generally do not. The Moderates contend 
that the Scriptures are accurate only in 
matters regarding faith, practice and 
theology.

Reactions from Seminary Presidents was 
swift. Roy Honeycutt of Southern Seminary 
in Louisville, Kentucky said, "The 
Scriptures speak to matters concerning 
faith and practice, theology and practice, 
we have never taken it to be truth in all 
matters. We think our views are consistent 
with the Baptist heritage. The independent 
fundamentalists are trying to make us 
strangers in our own household". He 
further charged that the Peace Committee is 
"being used by the fundamentalists wanting 
to meet their own ends". Some conser
vatives noted that Honeycutt did not say 
that his views were consistent with the 
Baptist Faith and Message but with "Baptist 
heritage" (whatever that means).

The proposal was drafted on July 28 by 
the Peace Committee and was scheduled for 
discussion when the Peace Committee meets 
with the 6 Seminary Presidents and 5 mem
bers of the Peace Committee in Atlanta.

The News and Observer said that some 
Peace Committee Members who agreed to speak 
only anonymously, said that they believed 
that the proposal could become non- 
negotiable. The Committee has set out to 
define the limits of legitimate belief and 
this formulation could be the basis for a 
Denominational standard.

President Randall Lolly of Southeastern 
Seminary stated his belief that the Peace 
Committee "wanted to know how some of us 
are going to move to a wider spectrum in 
our faculty". Lolly noted that 3 faculty 
positions are coming open at Southeastern 
and that he would consider filling them 
with conservatives. Many Convention obser
vers believe that the proposal from the 
Peace Committee represents the first sign 
that the turn is coming in the Southern 
Baptist Convention.

4



Predjudice Against
Conservatives Continues

EMBARRASSMENT AT MEREDITH
The Moderate/Liberal Wing of the 

Convention continues their same tactics. 
Some conservative men over the State were 
slightly encouraged when they learned that 
Ned Mathews and Dale Lawson were placed on 
the Committee on Committees. Baptists 
United News was not that encouraged. While 
Dale Lawson and Ned Mathews are solid con
servative men it became quickly apparent 
that they were token conservatives. It was 
obvious that they would be soundly outnum
bered and that they would really have 
little if any voice in the appointments. 
That was exactly the case. Dale Lawson was 
sick and unable to attend the meeting and 
Baptists United News has learned that not 
one single nomination of Ned Mathews was 
placed on any Committee. We had seen the 
tactic work before. The Chairman of the 
Committee on Committees this year has 
served on the Committee on numerous occa
sions. This writer served on the Committee 
once before under the same Chairman. On 
three different occasions we served on the 
Committee on Committees when we were 
soundly outnumbered. We learned very 
quickly that the Moderate/Liberals on the 
Committee are well organized. We were on 
the Committee once when the Chairman was 
being fairly even handed. We took a break. 
One of the liberal leaders took him off 
into a room alone and when he came back he 
presided in an entirely different manner. 
The Moderate/Liberals on the Committee, 
many of whom have served again and again, 
are willing to allow conservatives to have 
someone on the Memorials Committee or some 
other Committee that doesn't make important 
decisions but when the Committee comes to 
such important appointments as the Program 
Committee or the Nominating Committee, con
servatives are always shut out. Over the 
last several years we have managed to get 
one solid conservative on the Program 
Committee and one or two on the Nominating 
Committee. One of the conservatives on the 
Nominating Committee, a layman from 
Raleigh, finally resigned in discouragement 
because every suggestion he made was 
rejected by the rest of the Committee.

This is the manner in which 
Moderate/Liberals in North Carolina have 
maintained an iron clad control of this 
Convention and we will never change it 
until we have some fairness in the appoint
ment process. How do we get fairness? We 
get fairness by electing a President and 
two Vice-Presidents who are solidly conser
vative and who will make Conservative 
appointments. Tokenism will never change 
anything. This writer has been a part of a 
token system as has Ned Mathews and Dale 
Lawson. There have been others such as Bob 
Goode and Don Taylor. All of them will 
tell you the same story. It is a 
frustrating story but it is true.

The amazing thing is that conservative 
men for so long have acceded to these 
Moderate/Liberal tactics. We must see 
through their strategies and bring them to 
an end by electing conservative officers of 
the Convention. That's the only way it 
will ever change. This year is an off 
year. Traditionally, the President is 
unopposed for a second term but that same 
tradition does not apply to the two Vice- 
presidents, each of whom make five appoint
ments to the Committee on Committees. If 
we want to change things, it is up to con
servative men to make their way to the 
Convention and support conservative can
didates.

North Carolina Baptists were 
embarrassed again as former President Jimmy 
Carter, speaking at Meridith College in 
Raleigh, said that Jerry Falwell could "go 
to Hell". He did so to the laughter and 
applause of the Student Body. He prefaced 
the remark by saying that he wanted to say 
it in a "Christian Way". There is no way 
that you can tell someone to "go to Hell" 
in a Christian way. It was very shocking 
that the Student Body at Meredith greeted 
such an epithet with laughter and applause. 
That tells us something of the atmosphere 
on the Meredith Campus. The remarks of 
Carter are reminiscent of the days of Harry 
Truman, another Baptist who occupied the 
White House and whose conversation was 
often interspersed with four letter words.

When reporters approached Jerry Falwell 
about the incident he was astonished and 
stated that Carter must have been 
misquoted. He couldn't believe that Carter 
had said it. He stated that Carter still 
had his love and respect. And how did it 
all turn out? Jerry Falwell came out 
smelling like a rose and Jimmy Carter came 
out smelling like onions. Many had hoped 
that the former President, a Southern 
Baptist, did not possess the crudeness of 
his Brother Billy. Beneath the surface, 
however, it appears that the same crudeness 
is there. Rumors have abounded in recent 
years that the liberals would run Jimmy 
Carter for the Presidency of the Southern 
Baptist Convention but we don't believe 
that Southern Baptists will ever put a man 
like that in the high office of President 
of the Southern Baptist Convention.

THE CONVENTION

Moreover, during his speech at Meredith, 
Carter displayed an abyssmal ignorance of 
the issues in the Southern Baptist 
Convention when he said that he did not 
believe that a majority of Southern 
Baptists were fundamentalists. Of course, 
fundamentalism has never been an issue in 
the Southern Baptist Convention and conser
vative Southern Baptists have made it clear 
time and time again that they are not fun
damentalists but that they are inerran- 
tists. They believe that the Bible is 
"truth without any mixture of error". 
There is where we stand. There is where we 
have always stood. That is the expression 
of the Baptist Faith and Message Statement 
which has been adopted twice in our 
history but Carter has chosen to use the 
deceptive terms of the liberals which does 
nothing but irritate conservative Southern 
Baptists who resent the term. 
Fundamentalists are separatist people. For 
the most part, they do not believe in 
cooperation with associations and conven
tions. That is the reason that fundamen
talists are not in the Southern Baptist 
Convention. Yet, some people who say they 
are interested in "Peace" in the Convention 
want to continue to use this term as a term 
of derrogation toward the conservative 
people in the Southern Baptist Convention.

In his speech at Meredith, Carter 
reflected the same "pull out" mentality 
that we have noted in other 
moderate/liberals in the Southern Baptist 
Convention. He said that his church in 
Plains, Georgia might withdraw from the 
Southern Baptist Convention if its policies 
become "too ornerous". In the past, of 
course, such talk from conservatives was 
considered very "disloyal". A person 
sounding such notes would never dare be 

invited to speak on a college campus. 
Conservatives were expected to remain loyal 
while liberal programs were crammed down 
their throats but now that conservatives 
are gaining a significant voice in conven
tion affairs the moderate/liberals are 
sounding like the old independents who 
would always pull out if things didn't go 
their way.

CONCLUSION

We are sorry that the former President 
of the United States made such crude and 
strident statements at Meredith College but 
maybe some good can come out of it. At 
least, we now know where Jimmy Carter is 
coming from.

Moderates Begin 
Their Drive For

St. Louis
A Meeting described by Milton Cunningham 

as "an attempt by moderate Baptist lay 
people to turn back the fundamentalist 
swing within the Convention" was conducted 
at the University Baptist Church of Fort 
Worth, Texas on Thursday Evening, September 
11. The meeting was headed by John Baugh 
of Houston and Dewey Pressley of Dallas who 
described it as "a new attempt by Baptist 
Moderates to turn back the tide of 
Fundamentalist control within the 14.5 
million member denomination", according to 
Steve Maynard of the Houston Chronicle.

The name of the group is called "Laity 
for the Baptist Faith and Message". While 
they had hoped to attract a crowd of 1,000 
people, the leaders and organizers of the 
meeting estimated attendance at 700 while 
several observers who attended the meeting 
said that the count was actually closer to 
400, most of whom were members of the 
University Baptist Church. Reverend James 
Carter, Pastor of the University Church, 
described the meeting as an attempt to move 
away from fundamentalist leadership and "to 
see that the Southern Baptist Convention 
becomes, as it has always been, an inclu
sive group".

POLITICAL OVERTONES
While Baugh, Senior Chairman of Sysco 

Corporation of Houston, denied that the 
meeting is moderate backed, other backers 
of the meeting such as Milton Cunningham of 
Houston's Westberry Baptist Church 
disagreed. While organizers denied that 
the meeting was a political meeting, there 
were clear political overtones. Much of 
the meeting centered around attacks on the 
Southern Baptist Advocate and the Criswell 
Study Bible. Apparently feeling that the 
July issue of the Advocate had been 
damaging to the moderate/liberal cause, the 
Advocate was attacked as a "vitriolic" 
publication. Speakers also attempted to 
try to prove that the Criswell Study Bible 
contained liberalism because of a footnote 
concerning the plagues on the land of Egypt 
in which the Nile River was turned to 
blood.

Paige Patterson, who was the Editor of 
the Criswell Study Bible, said that there 
are one or two notes in the Bible "that 
leave questionable impressions". He noted

CONTINUED ON PAGE SEVEN
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BREAKTHROUGH NEAR, PEACE CHAIRMAN SAYS
GLORIETA, N.M. (BP) — “There is more 

reason for hope for peace” than at any time 
in the past 18 months, Southern Baptist 
Peace Committee Chairman Charles Fuller 
said.

Fuller made the comment after a three- 
day prayer retreat of the 22-member Peace 
Committee, executives of the national SBC 
agencies and seminary presidents.

During the retreat, at Glorieta Baptist 
Conference Center near Santa Fe, N.M., the 
presidents of the six Southern Baptist 
seminaries made a seven-point series of 
"commitments” aimed at resolivng the 
theological /political controversy that has 
occupied the attention of the 14.5 million 
member denomination for nearly a decade.

Early in its deliberations, the commit
tee said theological differences were at 
the root of the problem, adding the politi
cal controversy sprang from that center 
source.

Both Peace Committee Chairman Fuller and 
SBC President Adrian Rogers of Bellevue 
Baptist Church in Memphis, Tenn., expressed 
high hopes after the president’s proposal.

The seven point commitment series 
affirmed and promised to enforce seminary 
confessional statements; promised to 
“foster" balanced teaching; pledged"respect 
for the convictions of all Southern 
Baptists/" committed the presidents to pick 
teachers and speakers from across the SBC 
“theological spectrum" promised to lead 
seminary communities in spiritual dimen
sions; pledged' to support evangelism and 
missions while emphasizing doctrine and 
heritage; and announced three national con
ferences on Biblical inerrancy.

Attached to the list of commitments were 
three "philosophical statements". They 
affirmed belief in the superantural origin 
and history of Christianity and Biblical 
accounts of miracles; belief in full 
inspiration of Scripture, including that 
the "66 books of the Bible are not errant 
in any area of reality;" and belief that, 
while the seminaries are "fulfilling the 
purposes assigned to them," they "are not 
perfect" and there are "legitimate concerns 
regarding them which we are addressing."

Rogers said the action was "a signifi
cant breakthrough" and called the action of 
the six presidents "courageous".

Fuller told Baptist Press the presi
dents* "Glorieta Statement" is “a crucial 
statement which provides great promise for 
breaking through the logjam."

The chairman added, "I have too much 
respect for the integrity and stature of 
our seminary presidents to believe they 
would offer a plan which compromised their 
consciences."

Although the presidents said their plan 
would be implemented "regardless", the 
Peace Committee voted 19 - 0 to affirm the 
presidents and to accept the plan "at face 
value."

The committee also voted to end its con
tinuing dialogue with three of the semi
naries -- Midwestern in Kansas City, 
Southern in Louisville, Kentucky, and

Southeastern in Wake Forest, N.C. -- and to 
leave lingering questions about theology 
for the administration and trustees to deal 
with.

The committee also voted to affirm the 
SBC Foreign Mission Board and its presi
dent, R. Keith Parks. The committee had 
left open dialogue with the Foreign Mission 
Board regarding Ruschlikon Seminary in 
Switzerland.

The action of the seminary presidents 
and the committee, however, did not meet 
with universal approval.

Cecil Sherman, pastor of Broadway 
Baptist Church in Fort Worth, Texas, and a 
leader in the moderate/conservative fac
tion, "absented" himself when the vote of 
affirmation on the seminary plan was taken 
and later resigned from the committee, 
saying he could no longer be part of the 
process and predicting "theological educa
tion will wither."

Despite Sherman's resignation, Fuller 
described the meeting as "refreshing" and 
said it offered more hope than at any time 
since the committee was created in 1985.

"The meeting produced the most far- 
reaching poteantial of any we have had in 
the year and a half we have been in 
existence," Fuller said. "We saw more 
reason for hope than at any time in the 
life of the committee."

He said there are five reasons the 
meeting was "refreshing" and productive.

— "First was the enormous importance 
of prayer by people all over the world for 
this retreat and the large proportion of 
time given to prayer during the retreat 
agenda.

— "Second was the inspiration of this 
strategic assembly of leadership meeting 
with a common agenda.

—"Third is the honest, open contribu
tions made to our sessions by the SBC 
agency leaders. We heard them.

— "Fourth is the weariness with the 
controversy which produced room for 
movement.

— "Fifth was the crucial statement of 
the seminary presidents which provides 
great promise for a breakthrough."

Fuller commented that in the peace pro
cess "peace at no price is as improbable as 
peace at any price is undesirable."

In addition to the prayer retreat and 
the president's statement, the Peace 
Committee also:

— Voted to ask William Crews to con
tinue as a member, even though he was 
elected president of Golden. Gate Baptist 
Theological Seminary in Mill Valley, 
California, during a trustee meeting 
October 13.

Crews, who has been on the committee 
since its inception and was chairman of the 
visitation subcommittee which visited 
Southern and New Orleans seminaries, had 
expressed a willingness to resign if the 

chairman and committee felt it was 
appropriate.

— Encouraged Southern Baptists to 
abide by the Peace Committee request to 
declare a year-long moratorium on politi
cal activities.

— Passed a motion affirming the 
leadership of all Southern Baptist 
agencies.

Set its next meeting for December 1-2 
in Atlanta.

— Affirmed its previous decision to 
make a preliminary report at the February 
meeting of the SBC Executive Committee and 
to have a final draft ready for release in 
early Apri1.

JOURNEY
CONTINUED FROM PAGE TWO

great deal of excitement about the positive 
aspects of the Glorietta Statement. If it 
is implemented by the Presidents, it can be 
a real catalyst toward peace. It is a very 
positive step which will mean much if the 
Presidents implement the Statement. Yes, a 
step has been taken but the journey has not 
been made.

ST. LOUIS HOTELS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE EIGHT

P. Chase Hotel
212 N. Kingshighway 63108 
361-2500
S - $70 - $90 
0 - $82 - $102

Q. Forest Park Hotel
4910 W. Pine Blvd. 63108 
361-3500
S - $42
D - $46

R„ Red Bird Inn 
5120 Oakland 63110 
531-7070
S - $40 
0 - $45

S. Cheshire Inn & Lodge 
6306 Clayton Rd. 63117 
647-7300
S - $67 - $73 
0 - $77 - $83

T. Omni International Hotel 
1820 Market St. 63103 
241-6664
S - $85 - $105 
0 - $105 - $140

MAKE YOUR 
WAY TO 

GREENSBORO
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EDITORIAL
By Robert M. Tenery

WATCH FOR 
RESOLUTIONS

Conservative men left Atlanta with an 
intent to abide by the request of the Peace 
Committee for restraint. There have been 
no Rallys. Groups who have formerly con
ducted Rallys have exercised restraint on 
the conservative side. We held up publica
tion of Baptist United News until we saw 
what other publications would do.

Then, we began to see it all unfold. It 
was obvious that the Moderate/Liberals 
would not let up. First, there was the 
vituperative July issue of SBC Today in 
which attacks were mounted against such 
conservative men as Sam Currin and Lee 
Roberts. While the Parlimentarian was 
generally praised the SBC Today found room 
for criticism. Even the President's 
Address was criticised.

There was the statement by Walter 
Shurden telling of a plan "that already 
exists for individual churches to replace 
any funds cut next year from the Baptist 
Joint Committee". There was his announ
cement of "shadow seminaries" being formed 
on the campuses of such Baptist State 
Institutions as Wake Forest, Baylor, or 
Stetson. He announced the alternative of 
outright desertion of the Denomination.

In a bold front page article appearing 
in the August/September issue of SBC Today 
were the options for Moderates which 
included the formation of a new Baptist 
Convention, merger with American Baptists, 
dual affiliation and the creation of a sha
dow convention.

STRIDENT REMARKS
This has been coupled with inflammatory 

reports in Baptist State Papers and a 
scurrilous article appearing in the 
July/August issue of Facts and Trends 
magazine by James L. Sullivan which falsely 
accused conservatives and charged that the 
conservative resurgence in the Convention 
had produced "an inexperienced leadership 
who do not understand the background and 
therefore make glaring blunders". The 
Trustees expressed disapproval of the 
article and enjoined the Editorial Staff to 
refrain from inflammatory remarks but the 
action was ignored by President Lloyd Elder 
in the September issue of Facts and Trends 
in which he charged that he was weary of 
being told what he must believe to be a 
Southern Baptist or having others confess 
for him what he believes. He has, however, 
failed to name those whom he charges with 
trying to tell him what to believe or who 
confess for him what he believes.

RALLIES
These vitriolic remarks have been accom

panied by a Rally led by two wealthy Texas 
laymen who charged that the Peace Committee 
was dominated by Fundamentalists, that the 
Criswell Bible was liberal, and that the 
Southern Baptist Advocate was vitriolic. 
They have vowed to organize meetings in 
other places. In fact, one of the laymen 
called a Birmingham Pastor to warn him that 
they were coming to Birmingham and that 
they would be discussing a meeting which 
had taken place at his church which could 
be embarrassing to him.

A Moderate/Liberal group has been 
meeting in Montgomery since the Convention. 
Another Group has been organized in 
Florida. Bill Sherman, has called a group 

together in Nashville, Tennessee. An 
already established group in North Carolina 
has sent out another fund raising letter.

BREAKING THE PEACE

Let it be clearly understood who first 
started the strident rhetoric and the 
Rallys that broke the peace. It was not 
the Advocate. Conservative publications 
waited until we saw what other publications 
would do but the July/August issue of Facts 
and Trends and three issues of SBC Today 
have convinced us that the 
Moderate/Liberals are not going to let up 
in their strident journalism. The meetings 
in Texas, Tennessee, Alabama, North 
Carolina and Florida have convinced us that 
the Moderate/Liberals are not going to 
cease their political organizing and it is 
time for conservatives to quit standing 
idly by and begin organizing for St. Louis.

ST. LOUIS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE FIVE

that the Study Bible, taken as a whole, 
however, is "notable for its total 
insistence on the absolute reliability of 
the Bible". Concerning the note on the 
Nile River turning to blood Patterson said, 
"We probably should have written the note 
better.

CONSERVATIVE COMMENTS

Most conservatives who have commented on 
the tactic of attacking the Criswell Study 
Bible have been amused. They had thought 
the moderate/1iberals had learned their 
lesson in Atlanta when their attacks on the 
75 year old Pastor, W.A. Criswell, back
fired on them and actually gave impetus to 
the conservative movement in Atlanta.

The Fort Worth Meeting is viewed by con
servatives in several states as the first 
volley in what could be the battle for the 
soul of the convention in St. Louis. 
Before leaving Atlanta, Winfred Moore and 
other moderate/1iberal leaders vowed to 
continue their efforts in St. Louis. 
Conservative leaders from Missouri to 
Florida have warned that conservatives must 
not let up in their effort and they have 
pointed out that we still need 2 to 3 more 
good solid years of conservative Trustees 
before the agencies and institutions will 
be back in the hands of people who repre
sent grassroots Southern Baptists and out 
of the hands of the self-styled liberal 
elitists.

Houston Appeals Court Judge Paul 
Pressler, a conservative leader in the 
Convention and member of the Executive 
Committee, stated his wishes that the 
moderates would "refrain from the holding 
of propagandizing political rallys". He 
said, "I regret that the liberals in the 
convention see fit to undermine the efforts 
of the Peace Committee". This signals his 
recognition that the Ft. Worth meeting was 
a political meeting for the purpose of pro
pagandizing.

Make Your
Reservations Now

AGAINST HMR
Baptist United News has learned that 

some Resolutions have surfaced in various 
Associations condemning the recent action 
of the Home Mission Board of the Southern 
Baptist Convention. The Home Mission Board 
made a decision not to give pastoral 
assistance to churches who called women as 
Pastors. This does not represent any kind 
of new departure at the Home Mission Board. 
The Home Mission Board has never in its 
history funded churches who call Women 
Pastors until very recently. This is a 
move that was pushed at the Home Mission 
Board by Feminists. The Trustees of the 
Home Mission Board simply recognized the 
fact that this presents a problem to the 
vast majority of Southern Baptists who have 
a great deal of difficulty with the prac
tice of ordaining women to the Pastoral 
role which is contrary to the New 
Testament.

The Resolutions are couched in tricky 
language. They plead for the autonomy of 
the local church and see the action of the 
Home Mission Board as a threat to local 
church autonomy. The truth is that the 
action of the Home Mission Board does not 
in any way related to the autonomy of the 
local church. The Home Mission Board has 
not told any church that they cannot call 
as woman as Pastor. Neither has the Home 
Mission Board told anyone who they could or 
could not ordain. A Baptist Church is free 
and. autonomous to ordain whomever they 
please. The Home Mission Board is simply 
saying that they do not feel that it is 
appropriate to use funds given by all 
Baptists, most of whom are opposed to the 
ordination of women, to the support of a 
very, very few people. The action does not 
affect anyone who is already receiving 
pastoral support.

Neither should Baptists be gullible to 
idea that the action of the Home Mission 
Board interferes either with State 
Conventions or Associations. That is not 
true. The Southern Baptist Convention is 
also autonomous and the various State 
Conventions as well as District 
Associations are also autonomous. No 
agency or institution of the Southern 
Baptist Convention can dictate policy or 
procedure to a State Convention, a District 
Association, or a local Church. Neither 
can any of these bodies dictate to one 
another. Moreover, a local church cannot 
dictate to any agency of the Southern 
Baptist Convention what they must do or 
what procedure they must follow. For an 
Association or a State Convention to pass 
resolutions that would instruct or even 
protest actions by Southern Baptist 
Convention agencies is in violation of our 
Southern Baptist polity. Those who are 
pushing these resolutions are obviously 
appealing to the idea of "autonomy" in 
order to persuade Baptists to accept the 
resolutions but autonomy is not at stake. 
What is at stake is New Testament teaching 
and the New Testament is completely without 
support for the idea of women Pastors. As 
Messengers make their way to Greensboro 
this should be kept in mind because it is 
very likely that such a Resolution will 
surface at the State Convention.
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ST. LOUIS HOTELS
POINTS OF INTEREST
Map Location

1. Gateway Arch & Museum
2. Old Cathedral
3. Old Courthouse/Kiener Plaza
4. River Excursion Boats
5. Goldenrod Showboat (Dinner Theatre)
6. Helicopter rides
7. ll.S.S. Inaugural
8. Riverboat Restaurants
9. Laclede's Landing (Restaurant/Entertainment)

10. Busch Stadium/Sports Hall of Fame
11. National Bowling Hall of Fame & Museum
12. Eugene Field House & Toy Museum
13. Soulard Market
14. Anheuser-Busch Brewery
15. American Theatre
16. St. Louis Convention & Visitors Commission
17. Dental Health Theatre
18. Cervantes Convention Center
19. St. Louis Centre Shopping Mall
20. American Institute of Architects
21. Soldiers Memorial
22. Kiel Auditorium
23. St. Louis Union Station (Rests, Shop, Hotel)
24. Wax Museum
25. Campbell House
26. Cuppies House
27. St. Louis University
28. Kramer's Marionnettes
29. Powell Hall/St. Louis Symphony Orch.
30. Fox Theatre
31. S.S. Admiral (Entertainment Complex)
32. Missouri Botanical Garden
33. New Cathedral
34. Central West End (Rest./Entertainment/
35. The Arena Shopping)
36. Forest Park-Zoo, Art Museum. St. Louis 

Science Center, Jewel Box, Missouri 
Historical Society, the Muny.

37. Union Market
38. City Hall
HOTELS/MOTELS
A. Bel Air Hilton
B. Holiday Inn - Riverfront
C. Marriott's Pavilion
D. Clarion Hotel/St. Louis
E. Adam’s Mark Hotel/St. Louis
F. Mayfair Hotel
G. Sheraton St. Louis
H. Radisson St. Louis
J. Embassy Suites
K. Best Western St. Louisian
L. Holiday Inn-Market St.
M. Rodeway Inn
N. Econo Lodge
0. Inn at the Park
P. Chase Hotel
Q. Forest Park Hotel
R. Red Bird Inn
S. Cheshire Inn & Lodge
T. Omni International Hotel

The Housing Bureau filled all of the rooms 
that had been reserved for the Southern 
Baptist Convention on the first day. 
Listed below are Hotels and prices so that 
you can make your own reservations. You 
need to get those reservations made NOW!! 
You will find that most of the time you can 
make the reservations on your own for less 
money than you can go through a Travel 
Agency. DON'T PUT IT OFF ...... MAKE THOSE 
RESERVATIONS TODAY AND GO TO ST. LOUIS. 
THERE ARE NO UNIMPORTANT SOUTHERN BAPTIST 
CONVENTIONS!

NOTE: The Area Code for St. Louis is 314.

A. Bel Air Hilton
333 Washington 63102
621-7900
S - $55 - $84
D - $70 - $99

B. Holiday Inn - Riverfront 
200 N. 4th St. 63102 
621-8200
S - $48 - $79
D - $60 - $91

C. Marriott's Pavillion 
1 S. Broadway 63102 
421-1776

S - $92 
D - $104

D. Clarion Hotel/St. Louis 
200 St. 4th St.
241-9500
S - $63 - $98
D - $78 - $108

E. Adam's Mark Hotel/St. Louis 
4th & Chestnut St. 63102 
241-7400
S - $85 $110
D - $98 - $125

F. Mayfair Hotel
806 Mayfair Plaza 63101 
231-1500
S - $64’ - $74
D - $72 - $82

G. Sheraton St. Louis
910 N. 7th St. 63101 
231-5100
S - $59 - $90
D - $59 - $103

H. Radisson St. Louis
9th and Convention Plaza 63101 
421-4000
S - $67 - $76
D - $83 - $94

CONTINUED ON PAGE SIX

J. Embassy Suites 
901 N. First St. 63102 
241-4200

K. Best Western St. Louisian 
Tucker & Washington 63101 
421-4727 i
S - $41 - $46
D - $48 - $54

L. Holiday Inn - Market St. 
2211 Market 63103 
231-3232
S - $58 - $65
D - $67 - $74 ;

M. Rodeway Inn Eureka 
1-44 at Eureka Exit 6'3025 
938-5565 I
S - $46 - $58 j
D - $51 - $64

N. Econo Lodge
1100 NO. 3rd St. 63102 
421-6556 |
S or D - $35 I

0. Inn at the Park
4630 Lindell 63108 
367-7500
S - $38 
D - $48
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